Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes  
Location: Independence INC 2001 Haskell Avenue Lawrence, Kansas 66046
Date: June 16, 2012
Time: 2:00-4:00PM
OFFICERS: Chikako Mochizuki, President; Rob Tabor, Vice President; Cheryl Miller, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chikako Mochizuki, Rob and Susan Tabor, Ron and Cheryl Miller, SidneyRoedel, Athena Johnson, Brendy Latare  
VISITORS PRESENT:
Mikel McCary, Michael McClary, Millie Wright, Renee Morgan
MEETING COMMENCEMENT:
Chikako Called the meeting to order at 2:15.
OFFICERS’ REPORT:

President’s Report: Chikako reported that the chocolate bars are here, thanks to Brendy.

Vice President’s Report: Rob had nothing to report this month.

Secretary’s Report: Cheryl stated that she had sent out an updated membership roster and requested that she be notified if there are any corrections.

Treasurer’s Report: In the absence of Bob, Brendy reported that the only activity in May was for a check reimbursing Chikako $315.00 for the purchase of chocolates. That brings our balance to $765.44.
OLD BUSINESS: Susan reported on the pre-convention meeting that took place in June. She said that most of the details concerning the state convention are the same as the convention held the previous year. We will be allotted the same amount of room for the convention and the cost for the rooms is the same. Rob commented that all rooms will be $89.00 and that to ensure that a room is guaranteed, it would be prudent to reserve it before October 10 as this is the last date that the block of rooms is being held for. 
Mikel McCary inquired as to where the convention is being held. Upon being invited to be an exhibiter, Mikel replied that he would like to do that. Rob then asked if Mikel would like to be a part of the Friday afternoon technology seminar and Mikel accepted. Chikako commented that she is working with the Lions Club and they have shown interest in being an exhibitor at the convention. She will keep us updated on that.
NEW BUSINESS:
Chikako proposed that because of the national convention in July, we not have a chapter meeting that month. There was a consensus. In addition, Chikako suggested having some sort of a social event following the August chapter meeting. It was agreed that we would all think about what we would like to do and that we would communicate electronically.
Chikako addressed the issue of a stipend of $30.00 to $40.00 for those attending the national convention. Rob proposed that a stipend be allowed in the amount of $40.00. Athena seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. As a point of information, Brendy advised that after the payment of the stipends, our balance would stand at $565.00. 
MISCELLANEOUS:
There was no national presidential report this month and no other miscellaneous matters.
KNOWLEDGE BASED PRESENTATION:
Mikel McCary, of the Northeast Assistive Technology of Kansas project, was our knowledge based presenter. He demonstrated several pieces of technology for us, as well as allowing us some on-hands use. The various technologies included the Focus 40 Blue, the Pearl, Open Book, Intel Reader, iPad, LookTel application for reading money, and the Victor Reader Stream.

MEETING ADJOURNMENT: 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:58 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:
August 18, 2012

Respectfully Submitted,
Cheryl Miller
